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Once again, the car show 
sponsored by the Kiwanis was 
a raging success. 

Despite the intense heat, 
WAPA filled most of the 
parking lot at the Chino City 
Hall, and there were hundreds 
of cars in the adjacent park 
and surrounding streets. 
Some of the car show even 
spilled over across Central 

Avenue. The WAPA 
guys who brought 
tractors were able to 
cruise through the 
streets and the car 
show, along with the 
cars. The parade of 
vehicles passed right 
in front of the WAPA 
display area, treating 
us to an entertaining 
spectacle throughout 
the day.

CHINO CORN FEED RUN



Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting 
Held September 9, 2011

Board Members Present:   Dan Kato, 
Tom Millett, Bob Smith, Craig Maxwell,  
Joe Siddons, Kelley Garcia. 

Board Members excused: Bob Swan, 
Jack Johnson, Leroy Overstreet, Jim 
Davis.

Members present: Dave Ruhland, Dick 
Bouma, Larry Madole, Don Hunter, 
William Ward, John DeLazzaro, Gus 
Lukrofka. 

Visitors: None.

President Dan Kato called the meeting to 
order at 6:35 p.m.

Flag Salute led by Bill Ward.

REPORTS:
President:     Dan Kato welcomed 
everyone to the meeting. He had no 
introductory remarks.

Vice President: Bob Swan Absent.

Secretary:    On a motion by Tom Millett 
and seconded by Kelley Garcia, the 
minutes of the August 12, 2011 were 
approved.      
                                                                                                               
Treasurer:    Treasurer Kelley Garcia 
presented the treasurer’s summary report 
from 1-1-11 through 9-9-11. Expenses 
were $4,363.64 and income was 
$11,227.28. Also, presented, were the 
accounts totals. Checking $11,434.92. 
Morgan Stanley Savings $24,318.40 and 
Smith Barney Museum $128,211.45. On 
motion by Smith and seconded by Millett, 
a vote to receive and fi le was approved.

 Membership:   Jim Davis absent.  Total 
membership is now at 127 with 102 
paying members. 23 Life members, 1 
Charter member, and 1 honorary 
member. 

Purchasing:  Leroy Overstreet absent.

Shows: The Chino Corn Feed Run was 
very good event though it was extremely 
hot. The South Pasadena show will be on 
September 18.  There is no word of 
interest yet coming from the Toyota 
Speedway in Irwindale about having 
WAPA provide and hour of entertainment 
for race fans on Saturday nights of racing 
prior to the beginning of the race event. 
Bob Smith will report at a future meeting. 
The Tustin Tiller Day Parade is on 

October 1. The Glendora Pumpkin 
Festival and the Aliso Viejo show are on 
October 15. There will be corn grinding at 
Aliso Viejo show as it is a paid show.

Library: Jack Johnson absent.

Safety: Joe Siddons had nothing to 
report. 

Museum: Craig Maxwell distributed maps 
of the old Guasti vineyard property which 
is County owned and directly north of 
Cucamonga-Guasti Regional Park at the 
S/E corner of Archibald Ave. and Fourth 
St. in the city of Ontario. The County of 
San Bernardino is considering the 
property as a location for WAPA to 
establish a museum operation. The 
property has a house and vineyard 
buildings which have been vandalized. 
There are approximately 10 to 12 acres of 
land involved. The majority of the meeting 
time was spent in discussing the museum 
issue. After all attendees had discussed 
the issue at length, on a motion by Millett 
and seconded by Siddons, Museum 
Director Craig Maxwell will attempt to 
gain approval from the County to permit 
all WAPA members to tour the site on a 
given day. A special notice would be sent 
out to all members inviting them to the 
site. 

Editor:  Rob Skinner absent.

Glendora Castle: No report. 

Cal Poly Restoration Project:  Nothing 
new to report.
Property Disposition Committee: 
Committee member Dave Ruhland spoke 
briefly on any remaining items on the Ron 
Haskell property. 
  
Unfinished Business:  None.

New Business: The Board of Directors 
selected Dick Bouma as Chairman of the 
Nominating Committee for the upcoming 
election of Officers and Directors. The 
names of nominees for all board positions 
will be presented by him at the October 
14 meeting of the Board of Directors. 

Announcements: None 

Adjournment: 7:58 p.m.       

Tom Millett, Secretary

The Western Ant ique 
Power Associates is a 501(c)3 
organization comprised of 
individuals who are dedicated 
to the preservation of antique 
e n g i n e s , a g r i c u l t u r a l 
equipment, industrial tools, 
and other machinery that is 
part of our heritage.


For more information, 
p l e a s e v i s i t u s a t 
www.wapa.us.

Board of Directors Meeting 
October 14, 2nd Friday of the Month 
6:30 p.m. – 8:30 p.m.  

The WAPA Board of Directors 
meeting is held at Heritage Park in 
Santa Fe Springs. All members are 
welcome and encouraged to attend.  If 
you have ideas on how WAPA can 
become a better club, or if you just 
want to come and join in the festivities, 
please join us.


 Heritage Park Rd. is located just 
south of Telegraph Road just west of 
Norwalk Boulevard. The meeting is 
held in the train depot next to the 
steam locomotive.


South Pasadena Car Show 
September 18, Sunday 
Setup: 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 
Show: 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

From the 210 Freeway, east or 
west, exit on Fair Oaks South and go 
through Pasadena and over the hill 
and then over the Pasadena Freeway, 
past Mission and turn right on El 
Centro St.  Go west to Freemont and 
turn right, traveling north to Mission.  
We will be on your left on the south 
side of Mission at Freemont.


If you plan on attending, contact 
Ken Evans at 626-683-8372 or 
kencevans@sbcglobal.net.


For the very latest in show details, 
engine discussions, and club news, 
join the WAPA Members Email List by 
sending a request to editor@wapa.us. 
You can also view the WAPA calendar 
online, by visiting us on the web at 
www.wapa.us.


Upcoming Events


